
MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 12, 2024 MEETING OF THE 

HARRIS-FORT BEND EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT NO. 100 

A Meeting was duly called of the Board of Commissioners of HARRIS-FORT BEND 
EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT NO. 100, which was held, September 12, 2024, at the 
offices of the District Training Center, 16003 Bellaire Blvd., Houston, Texas 77083. 

The District considered and acted upon the following matters: 

The meeting was called to order at 11 :00 a.m. Those Commissioners present were: DALE 
TERRY, MARY BLONDELL, KEN ARRINGTON and STEVE FOWLER. JEFF 
JERNBERG was unable to attend. Also, in attendance was Scott Shipley, with Calibre 
Engineering and members of his design team, and David Manley of Coveler & Peeler, P.C., the 
District's legal counsel. 

The Board proceeded to address the following: 

2. To receive public comment.

No public comment was made.

3. To review, discuss and take action on matters related to construction of the
Swiftwater Training Facility.

Calibre and members of the design team presented the updated schematics and drawing for
the facility. The architects recommended retaining a Texas Accountability Reviewer
sooner rather than later and would provide the District with the names of some potential
candidates. No action taken.

4. Adjournment.

There being no further business, and no objection made to concluding the meeting, the
meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

The foregoing minutes were passed and approved by the District Board of Commissioners
on September 17, 2024. 

HARRIS-FORT BEND EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT NO. 100 

By: 
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KEN ARRINGTON 
Secretary of the Board 


